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I.  Golf Carts
Ryan reported that many DSPS students believe the golf carts belong to DSPS.  The DSPS students don’t want to use the DSPS van because the van can’t get close to certain buildings and they prefer using the golf carts.  A police officer has been assigned to DSPS to work with them and attend orientations for DSPS students explaining the purpose of the golf carts and the van.  This has been done with athletics and the ASU and has worked well.  The more Police Services is involved the better.  Ryan believes that once this has been done and the DSPS students aren’t demanding golf cart escorts, the police aides will have more time.  The police will still provide escort service, but they now tell DSPS students they will have to wait if the police aides are on another call.  DSPS students want immediate response, and they want to be driven to the door of the buildings.  DSPS students must be proactive and let Richard Stollings know their schedules and when they will need the van.  Ryan said great progress is being made.
Susan reported that the use of the golf carts was addressed at her last division meeting.  All employees on campus need to understand the parameters of the golf cart utilization.  Carol wondered if there also needs to be something in writing that could be sent to the campus.  Ryan said the DSPS department should have a written policy about the use of the DSPS van.  Ryan also thought perhaps this could be a flex activity.  Carol said division meetings reach more people than a flex activity would.  James asked if the escort policy is on the website.  Everyone thought that was an excellent idea.  
Plan of Action
1. Vicki will make sure the use of the van will be on the DSPS website with a link to the Police Services website where Police Services will provide the golf cart/escort policy. 

II.  Campus Energy Contest
The Sustainability Committee is recommending a campus-wide energy contest.  Bruce distributed a draft of the rules of the contest.  It was mentioned that CCC didn’t win the district energy contest because of the new BIOSC HVAC system, which increased our energy use.
The rules of the CCC contest are for the campus community to submit suggestions for ways to save energy/utility expense.  All suggestions will be considered, and the suggestion with the biggest impact will carry the greatest weight in the decision process.  The first place prize will be $50 and lunch for two at Three Seasons Café.  The second prize will be $25 and lunch for one at Three Seasons Café.  Third place honorarium will be a free lunch at Three Seasons Café.  The prizes will come from Bruce’s limited budget.  The contest would start in fall 2011.
Most of the Council liked the idea.  Even if people don’t participate, it will bring conservation to people’s awareness.  Susan offered to assist the Sustainability Committee if needed. 
III.  Bomb Threat Procedures
Carol wanted everyone to review the district-wide bomb threat procedures.  Carol asked if everyone was familiar with the procedures and most said they weren’t.  Richard noticed that there’s no mention of the building monitors’ responsibilities.  Ryan said at LMC, most bomb threats are called in to the switchboard.  The switchboard and building monitors should have the procedures posted or near at hand.  It was asked if building monitors know where to go in an evacuation.  Ryan responded that Police Services has drills for each building and helps the building occupants evacuate.  The building monitors are involved when there is a drill.  Richard Akers is a building monitors for the AA-Bldg., and he said there hasn’t been a drill in a number of years.  Ryan acknowledged we are behind schedule in having evacuation drills.  Ryan then announced that Teddy Terstegge will no longer be the district safety officer.  That position is being eliminated and Teddy will be returning to patrol.  

Carol said one of the reasons she brought this to the agenda is because there have been more bomb threats since the killing of Osama bin Laden.  In addition, CCC received a bomb threat last Tuesday, May 3.  Carol wants campus staff to know that if they get a call they should try to get as much specifics as possible and report to the police as soon as possible.  When bomb threats are non-specific, there isn’t enough information to respond effectively.  The past threat only identified a time and no location.   The police searched for anything suspicious and found nothing.  The police worked with the Vice President to determine if there should be an evacuation.  There was not an evacuation due to the limited time (15minutes) and no location specified.  The police are actively working on this case as they have information on the caller.
Sgt. Oliveira was on duty the night the threat was received and the college did take the threat seriously, and did the best they could with very little information and time.  Ryan thinks it was handled correctly.  We do need to make sure faculty and staff are aware of what to do in the event of a bomb threat.  The police should be called first.  There are sometimes bomb threats during mid-terms and finals.  There must be specific information to know what action to take.     
Carol said we haven’t thought about bomb threats for a long time.  Richard would like this information to get to all faculty and staff without alarming anyone.  Carol agreed and wants staff who may receive a bomb threat to know what they should do.   Susan thought if the district emergency bomb threat procedures are posted, people probably won’t read them, but everyone needs to know what to do.  One important thing people really need to know is if there has been a bomb threat, do not use cell phones, or anything electronic.  This could set the bomb off.  James said the college no longer prints a telephone directory, and this information should be in the telephone directory because the web may not be available during a time of crisis.  It’s expensive, but it’s important for people to have this information readily available in the event of an emergency.  Handing something to someone will make people read it more than putting it on the web.      
Plans of Action
1. Bomb threat procedures are on the district website.
2. College staff should be informed of bomb threat procedures – using website, emergency procedures documents, postings in classrooms and offices.

3. After a bomb threat, there should be a debriefing with the building monitors or the people involved.

4. Ryan will check with Teddy Terstegge to inform staff of bomb threat procedures with instructions of what to do, including calling the police.

IV.  Other
A.  Police Services
Ryan announced that there will be some changes to the organization of Police Services.  As of July 1, Teddy Terstegge will go back to patrol.  He’ll still be doing things with safety, but not as much as he has been as the district safety officer.  
The sergeant’s position has been eliminated.  Effective July 1, there will only be one lieutenant assigned to each campus, so there will be one less police manager at each site.  At CCC, there will probably no longer be a swing shift police manager.

B.  Wild Turkeys
Richard said some friends of his in Sonoma contacted the National Wild Turkey Federation.  This organization does consultations and offers solutions that don’t infringe on any laws.  Richard added that CCC’s #1 YouTube presence is the wild turkeys.  
Plan of Action
Richard will send the National Wild Turkey Federation link to Mary Healy.
The meeting adjourned at 10:00 a.m.
Minutes Recorded by Mary Healy
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